

Good Samaritan Free Healthcare PO Box 2353 Martinsburg, WV 25402 February 3, 2024

First Baptist Church Inwood PO Box 74 Inwood, WV 25428

Dear Members of First Baptist Church Inwood,

It's that time again when Good Samaritan Free Healthcare tries to give a brief update to our continuous donors of what is happening at the clinic. This will be our 19th year of operations; The Good Samaritan Free Healthcare is happy to say we had another good year. We want you to know how much we appreciate our donors who support us. We like to thank you for your **generous** donations you send throughout the year.

In 2023 we were able to serve 584 new and return patients at both the clinic and the Rescue Mission. We saw patients with everything from diabetes, hypertension, hypercholesteremia and praise the Lord we were able to provide mammograms to 24 women in our community who would otherwise not receive one. We were also able to assist our patients with food via our garden and other means, transportation to appointments they would not have been able to attend and finally, provide resources for those having inadequate housing and utility deficiencies. One more service we have been able to offer through a grant is medication support. We provided at least 110 patients with this assistance.

This year we also attended 10 different outreach programs in the community. If any church or community activities would like us to come and share our services or tell you what we do just reach out to us, and we will try and work with you to arrange a time to do such. The clinic number is 304-264-4049 leave a message and someone will get back to you.

AS always, we continue to reach out for grants and volunteers. Good Samaritan only has one full time employee and 1 part time nurse, and all other position are filled by volunteers. We have multiple physicians who volunteer their time and talents. This year we recorded 1,693 of volunteer hours but are still looking for more individuals who would be willing to donate their time. Volunteers are always needed for nursing, administration, gardening, mowing, cleaning, and our most important service is spiritual counseling. Every patient is individually given spiritual counseling and prayer and we are always in need of those willing to preform those services.

As you can see it was awesome year. We always want to first give God all the glory for our accomplishments and successes. We also want to recognize the faithfulness and generosity of our partners, volunteers, and donors. The thing we are most excited about currently is the groundbreaking of our new building. We are moving forward to provide a forever home for the clinic.

Thank you for your support and please continue to pray for God's guidance and support for our mission.

100110

Sincerely.

Diana Carpenter

Treasurer, Good Samaritan Free Healthcare